
City of Marathon, Florida 

Second Public Hearing Notice 

The City of Marathon is applying to the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) 

for a FFY 2021 and FFY 2022 Small Cities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) of $311,650.00 

in the Neighborhood Revitalization category to raise Jesse Hobbs Park in order to mitigate flooding. 

The activities, dollar amounts and estimated percentage benefit to low- and moderate-income 

persons are as follows: 

Activity Name        Estimated Cost   CDBG Funding LMI Benefit 
Design Services  $14,000.00     N/A 
Bonds    $4,000.00     N/A 
Mobilization    $15,000.00     N/A 
Demolition   $35,000.00   100% 
Fill    $60,000.00   100% 
Elevate Basketball Court $65,000.00   100% 
Elevate Sidewalks  $15,000.00   100% 
Elevate ADA Parking  $15,000.00   100% 
Adjust Irrigation  $12,000.00   100% 
Turf/Greenery   $22,000.00   100% 
Install Pavilion  $8,000.00   100% 
Gravel    $6,000.00   100% 
Contingency (15%)  $40,650.00    N/A 
 

The City of Marathon does not expect that anyone will be displaced as a result of CDBG-funded 

activities. If any persons are displaced as a result of the planned activities, the City of Marathon 

will assist them as described in the City’s anti-displacement and relocation policy, which is available 

for review at City Hall. 

 

A public hearing to provide citizens an opportunity to comment on the application will be held at 

Marathon City Hall, 9805 Overseas Highway, on July 18, 2022, at 5:30 p.m. A draft copy of the 

application will also be available for review during normal business hours in the Clerk’s Office at City 

Hall by noon on July 20, 2022. Persons wanting to submit written comments on the application 

should send them to Maria Covelli, Grants Coordinator, by e-mail at covellim@ci.marathon.fl.us, no 

later than 3:00pm on July 20, 2022.  

 

mailto:covellim@ci.marathon.fl.us


A copy of the final application will be available for review in the Clerk’s Office at City Hall no later 

than noon, July 21, 2022. The application will be submitted to DEO on July 21, 2022 by 5pm. To 

obtain additional information concerning the application and the public hearing, contact Maria 

Covelli, Grants Coordinator, at (305) 743-0033 or by email at covellim@ci.marathon.fl.us  

 

Please note that more than one Marathon City Council/Board/Committee member may participate in 

the meeting. The City of Marathon complies with the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities 

Act.  If you are a disabled person requiring special accommodations or assistance, please notify the 

City ADA Coordinator at (305) 289-5022 of such need at least 72 hours (3 days) in advance. 
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